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RESOLVED: That the University Senate of Cal Poly Humboldt recommends to the President that

the deadline for students to convert a grade mode from letter grade to CR/NC mode be moved

from week eight to week eleven of each semester; and be it further,

RESOLVED: That the date change be implemented beginning AY 24/25.

RATIONALE: Conversion of the grade mode from a letter grade to credit/no-credit can be a

mechanism for student retention. It allows students to protect their GPA if they are enrolled in a

class they know they will need to repeat. Also, a student may change majors mid-semester and

no longer need a class they may be struggling in. However, the conversion to CR/NC may have

financial aid and degree completion implications. Changing the deadline to week eleven from

week eight will allow students to make the decision after more coursework has been completed

and graded. Additionally, the week eleven deadline will align more with the advising that occurs

before early registration for the upcoming semester. This will allow for advisors to proactively

assist students in making an informed decision about converting grade modes. For further

information related to the CR/NC complexities, the Academic and Career Advising Center has

provided the following links to additional information: Understanding Credit/No Credit and

Student FAQ

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1cqnhk7Cb0AT3uLiVXlQCYatiyG2r13aFbudsmgyrrac/edit#slide=id.p
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfIo7LxT-ZtoazwD-eSkGSA4TexNchu0tECeOOy29Qgu1M0_g/viewform

